
Annual report of the SAS bulletin 
 

Carmen Ting, Editor of the bulletin 
 
 
There have been some major changes to the bulletin in the past year, most noticeable in the 
structure and the members of the editorial team, as well as the format. Inititally, the bulletin 
only covers seven topics, including ceramics, bioarchaeology, archaeogenetics, maritime 
archaeology, geoarchaeology, remote sensing and prospection, and book reviews. While book 
reviews have been dropped, we have expanded the topics to be covered in the bulletin, which 
also means that we have added some new faces to the editorial board. The new topics and new 
faces are as follows:  
 
Agnese Benzonelli, Associate editor of archaeometallurgy 
Thibaut Deviese, Associate editor of archaeological organic materials  
Mark Golitko, Associate editor of lithic studies and network analysis 
Evi Margaritis, Associate editor of archaeobotany 
Artemios Oikonomou, Associate editor of archaeological glass and vitreous materials 
Roxanne Radpour, Associate editor of archaeological pigments 
Laerke Recht, Associate editor of zooarchaeology 
 
We are hoping that these latest additions will provide a more vivid reflection of how diverse 
the field of archaeological sciences has become. At the same time, we are regretted to announce 
that Rebecca Gibson and David Hill have left the editorial team; and we would like to take this 
opportunity to thank them once again for their contributions. Thanks should also be extended 
to other members of the editorial team, who have been supporting the bulletin tirelessly 
throughout all these years, and will continue to contribute to the furtherance of the life of the 
bulletin. Their support has been essential to the success of transforming the format of 
presentation of the bulletin, from the paper one to a more timely, online presence. As of now, 
the editors will source the contributions, which could be book or conference reviews and/or 
up-to-date research, which will then be posted on our blog (https://socarchsci.blogspot.com) as 
they come in. The posts will be summarised and collated into the e-bulletin, which will be 
circulated among the SAS members quarterly.  


